CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting  held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 27th March, 2013.
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, M.Neave, B.Hill, T.Holmes, I.Swales, T.Onions, I.Hamilton
Apologies: B.Attwood, G.Cook, R. Overington, P.Daly, D.Vaux, A.Clayton. 
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
Action on John Hunt to place the order for the medals with Don Browning.

New League ties and Bob and Gordon’s jackets ordered from the embroider. 

Bibury informed on the action they would need to take regarding their proposed rule change. 

Emailed Kings regarding their £38 report for referee costs. 

Action on Pete Daly regarding Referees expenses for his assignment on the Charity Cup game Tewkesbury Town v Prestbury Rovers. Action Closed – Malcolm’s expenses were £25. League Secretary to contact Tewkesbury Town to request they pay this to Malcolm.
Action on Pete Daly to send all referee marks to the RDO at GFA. Pete confirmed completion of this action. 

Action on B. Overington regarding the situation regarding the away team changing/showering facility at the old St.Marks changing room that Hatherley Rangers and FC Lakeside use. Bob was going to investigate and report back. 

Action on Pete Daly to report back on the ability of a referee to continue refereeing on the League. Pete reported is marks were acceptable and only 1 or 2 bad comments. Committee agreed to continue monitoring this situation. Ben Hill also reported that he went to watch this referee and felt he had a good reading of the game and his judgements were sounds even though he did not cover every blade of grass. 
Action on Pete Daly to come up with some ideas and prices for referee of the year. See under Referees. 

Action on Pete Daly to remind referees that they must report things such as no first aid kick, late kick-off, etc. Pete has completed this action. 

Action on Ian Hamilton to email Andy Smith inviting him back on the Referees list with the proviso that he sends details of his expenses after each game until the end of the season. Ian completed this action and Andy has been sending in the expenses details. 

Action on Matt Neave to look at exactly what funding will be available for the Management Committee to consider any further expenditure. Action Complete, see under Treasurer. 
Action on Ian Hamilton to email GFA and ask if others from this Committee could represent the League on any future hearing rather than the League Secretary having to attend each one. Action Complete – see under GFA. 
Action on Ian H to email all clubs that the deadline for Registrations and Transfers was actually 31st March vice 1st March. Action Complete. 

League Secretary.
Hestersway United situation – The club wanted to replace Shane Cashman as Secretary, however they wanted to replace him with the current Chairman who is Richard Webb. Richard Webb is still under a 122 day suspension which actually ends on the 31st March. Discussions with Chris Lucker at the GFA when I raised this subject stressing that the club were not running very effectively as Shane’s computer is broken brought the expected response. Richard Webb is suspended from all football activities and we are not to deal with him up to and including the 31st March. 
No League Officers must accept email’s, texts, or postal items from Richard forthwith. I have actually informed Shane and Richard of this and their need to provide me with a Secretary who is going to actually do the role required. I am still awaiting this to happen. So we need to decide our next course of action as Richard Webb cannot get involved until Monday 1st April. 

Two recent cases of first Brockworth and second Priors failing to pay the match officials within 15 minutes post the end of a game have been reported. I also took the step to send an email to all clubs reminding them of their responsibility in this matter. 

All St. Johns personnel booked for the Semi-Finals and Finals – but now the dates may have to change again. We need to go through all possibilities in regards to the games as Bishops Cleeve still have a mountain of fixtures to play. 

The game on Saturday 23rd March Pittville v Apperley & Tewkesbury Dynamos was eventually cancelled at the end of the 1st half. Reports were received from the referee and Pittville Secretary. I also asked for a report from another league registered referee that was present at the game. 
Committee discussed this and felt it could have been handled differently and that message will be passed back to the match referee and the other league referee who were present. The match will be rescheduled. 
Correspondence
Email received from Adrian Thomas (Falcons) informing me that he had a positive response from CBC in regards to his complaint about a potentially damaging letter from them in regards to late payment for pitch hire. He is now content. 
Email from Gary Copestake (Regency Town) saying his team had a club referee lined up for their game v Barometrics 3rds. They had arranged him themselves only to be called by him 40 minutes before kickoff to be told he was assigned a game Prestbury v Hatherley. He then went on to say it was frustrating and it seems zero tolerance for him paying a fine for submitting a form a day late, yet he can imagine this will go unmentioned and brushed under the carpet. This was discussed with Pete Daly, and this was nothing the League had done, but must have been done at Club level. League Secretary also reminded Gary to be very careful with his comments and nothing is brushed under the carpet. Gary then informed me that it was a call from the Cheltenham League and the club referee was John Smith. I asked him for a name, but nothing has been forth coming. This was not any action completed by the League and was done at club level, so no further action will be taken. 
Email from Pittville Utd advising change of email address. paultibbles15@gmail.com
Email from Charlton Rovers advising of their interest in putting a 3rd team back into the league. They would submit the application form, but were still not 100% they will pull it off. 

GFA Benevolent Fund claim endorsed by League Secretary for Cheltenham Civil Service player Andrew Holder.
Email received from Montpellier in regards to them continuing with us next season. Fred was optimistic that they will continue, but gave the reason for looking not to continue down to poor quality and high cost of the Council facilities. 

This will be discussed with CBC in the future and hopefully look to get some improvement on facilities for next season. 

Email received from Southside in regards to the conduct of their opponents Churchdown Panthers. This has also been reported to Chris Lucker at the GFA, so I think we should wait for their action before our considerations. 

Email received from 1st Class Car Valeting asking the League Secretary to pass on their details to our clubs and for each Full Valet they will give the club a free Mitre football. 

Email question from Marc Lane (Tewkesbury Town) regarding cumulative fines for offences. He states 

“currently for fines, for late SMS result notification, that if they commit a number of offences that the fines get bigger each time. With Tewkesbury Town having 3 teams, they have 3 times as many notifications to send (and across multiple managers), therefore if they have 1 late text from each manager they will incur cumulatively increased fines because that would be 3 offenses. But a club with only 1 team, and their manager missing 1 text are better off. 

Just feels that as a larger club, we have a lot more chance of incurring these increased multiple occurance fines, thus being penalised for having more teams. He is trying to work with the managers to make sure specifically the SMS notifications are been sent correctly. 

I informed Marc we would discuss this at the meeting. 

This was discussed and will be changed in the rules for next sason. 

Email from Phil Comfort (Winchcombe Town) in regards to their two fines which seemed to be dealt with as two league games, when one was a Charity Cup game. I informed Phil that this will be rectified. 

Email from Lynn Simpson (Sherborne) in regards to how many games at a higher level makes a player in-eligible. This was cleared up with Lynn.

Email from Duncan Pearce (Northway) saying he was trying to hold an emergency meeting this weekend within his club as he hearing that a lot of his players maybe leaving them at the end of the season. He was hoping that he league would be gracious enough to give him an extra week to send in his entry forms instead of the intended date of 31/3/2013. 
I told Duncan that we would have to impose a fine if the date of 31/03/2013 is not made. 

GFA
League Development Plan Highlights – to be discussed. This was discussed and there were a few good points, most notably the mentoring system. This will be sent out to all Club Secretaries for their interest and comment. 
Complaint from Churchdown Panthers against a Staunton & Coarse player for his abusive, indecent and threatening comments towards one of their contingent and his family was heard by a GFA Commission and found proven. The player was fined and awarded a 4 match suspension from all football starting 18th March. Cheltenham League thanked for its efforts along with Churchdown in collecting statements for its investigations. 
The League received a report of improper comments posted on Facebook. These were passed to the GFA and involved personnel from two of our clubs. 
Email received from the GFA regarding Dennis Barrett – they had communication from Dennis’s son in law informing them that Dennis is staying with his son and is in a very frail state. Gordon Cook then contacted Dennis’s daughter in law and was told his body is beginning to fail him and he is getting weaker, spending most of his time in bed. He is mentally ok though, although his memory is beginning to fail him and he is better some days than others. Gordon asked his daughter in law to pass on the best wishes of the League and that the League is operating well and how much we owe to him for the many years of hard work that he put in with us. He will be 100 years old in May. 
Following the visit to the GFA for the hearing regarding Star’s appeal, I asked the GFA if myself as League Secretary had to attend each time should we have further instances of this, His reply:

There is no requirement for the League secretary to attend as long as there is representation by Management Committee members who were present at and involved with the League’s discussion and decision against a club when rules are not followed.
So in future, other folk will be able to make this well trodden path. 
 
Rule Offences
Report will follow.
Treasurers Report
Matt reported on the state of finances and the amount that had been already set aside for the expected expenditure. There could well be a deficit at the end of the season, so Matt will keep us up to speed. 

Savings on stationary in terms of yearbooks, forms and envelopes had been made this season and it is hoped that more use of Full-time match reporting will lead to more savings next season. 

Matt reported that the charity donation would rise this year thanks to the increased sponsorship from the GMB and the extra monies raised which will be extremely good news to our 3 worthy charities. 

The Trophy cabinet for the Victory club was discussed and funds have been put aside for this. An outlay to get the trophy cabinet could well be a spend to save as this could potentially save money on the yearly storage fee at the Big Yellow Storage Company. Action on League Secretary to talk to the Victory Club and the trophy cabinet company in regards to placement of the cabinet and potentially ordering the cabinet. 
Referees
Pete recommends that we drop the trophy idea and go for a suitable medal that we get engraved and give to the referee of the year each season to keep. This will reduce costs in regards to buying a new trophy and the referee will keep the medal. Action on John to source a suitable medal from Brownings. 
Pete would like some sort of online form, maybe if something can be put on Full-Time for referees to report late kick-offs, no first aid kit, not having 2 match balls, etc.  This will have to continue for the time being until something new comes along from Full-Time. 
New League Rules for next season
The new rules have already been sent off to the GFA, however amendments as discussed in regards to the increased fines for clubs with multiple teams being unfair would be re-sent. Proposed change to rule 8N which has been sent to the GFA will be brought back to the Committee to discuss further before being adopted. 
Fixtures
John has had an incredibly busy season and a vote of thanks was given to him by the Committee and on behalf of our clubs. 
John stated that every game has been rescheduled and we are still on track to finish on the 10th May which is the date of the Senior Charities Final at CTFC. 

The Charity Semi-Finals still outstanding have now been confirmed, so we just need the weather to stay kind to get them in as John has had several ‘discussions’ with the County in regards to them competing for dates at BCFC to hold some of their finals. 

Results 
Team sheet discrepancy on the Churchdown Panthers teamsheet for their recent game v Southside FC. Ben Hill reported that the team sheet had been changed by Churchdown since the game. So on the day, there was one version, by the time Ben had received it, there was another version. There was also potentially an in-eligible player. A player was noted as playing and confirmed by a Committee member present, but his name did not appear on the team-sheet. 
A charge will also be made for naming 6 subs, vice 5. 

League Secretary to email Churchdown to get their side of the story. 

Vote of thanks given to Ben for his role in putting all the team administrators together for match reporting on Full-time. 

Registrations
Phil reported that registrations were still coming in, but any after 31st of March would not be acted on. 
Future Development Sub Committee Minutes Adoption

These minutes formally adopted.

Charity Cup Sub Committee Minutes Adoption

These minutes formally adopted. 
Any Other Business
Trophy Cabinet for the Victory Club and potential of a spend to save by getting all of the Leagues’ goods out of the Big Yellow Storage Company. Nick has identified a suitable cabinet at £1675 including VAT and Delivery. League Secretary also spoke to the company and negotiated a discount of £100. So we need to decide what we are going to do as otherwise the Big Yellow Storage Company bill will be coming up and it will be another year. This previously discussed under Treasurers report. 
Northway, Fintan and Bourton due to appear before the Management Committee ont he 28th March. N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, T.Holmes and I.Hamilton confirmed their attendance. 

Ben Hill raised the possibility of a Management Committee Golf night and offered to look at holding this on the 5th June. Action on Ben to come up with details. 

Tony Holmes asked if a club could name the same Chairman and Secretary. League Secretary had discussed this with the League Chairman recently and although there is nothing against it in the rules, it is not encouraged and clubs were asked if they could actually name two different individuals. 

League Secretary reported a good response received so far to League registration for next season, but the deadline is not until 31st March. He had also received several new applications including another Worcestershire based side. Two clubs have advised they are not continuing, and two clubs are reducing their sides by one. Action on League Secretary to provide full list at next meeting once all paperwork has been received. 

League Winners and Runners-Up Presentation Night. – This will be held at the Victory Club on Friday 17th May commencing at 7.15pm in the large meeting room. This will be an informal presentation and drinks will be allowed to be purchased. There will be no charge or compulsory attendance on this evening, but it will be good to see the league winners and runners-up in attendance. League Secretary to organise an Echo photographer to be in attendance and to get confirmation of Club attendance when we know who the winners/runners-up are. Other clubs will be more than welcome to attend. 
Charities Presentations will still be made on the Finals nights as per normal. 
NEXT MEETING – Management Meeting Wednesday 24th April 2013 at 7.00pm
